



Friday, September 17, 2021
MicroSoft Teams

WHY Coalition

Attendees:					
<input type="checkbox"/>	Brandi Archer	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Sarah Ellsworth	<input type="checkbox"/>	Derek Franklin
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Jacob Delbridge	<input type="checkbox"/>	Will Hitchcock	<input type="checkbox"/>	Alicia Hughes
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Steve Freng	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Kasey Kates	<input type="checkbox"/>	Jason Kilmer
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Heidi Glesmann	<input type="checkbox"/>	James Madsen Excused	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Emily Maughan
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Joseph Liu	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Nikki Meline	<input type="checkbox"/>	Megan Moore Excused
<input type="checkbox"/>	Mark Medalen	<input type="checkbox"/>	Alyssa Pavitt	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Julie Peterson
<input type="checkbox"/>	Stacey Okland Excused	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Eliza Powell	<input type="checkbox"/>	Sheri Rudolph
<input type="checkbox"/>	Dennis Rabidou	<input type="checkbox"/>	Christine Steele	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Lt. Courtney Stewart
<input type="checkbox"/>	Alex Sirotzki Excused	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Liz Wilhelm	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Martha Williams
<input type="checkbox"/>	Sazi Wald	<input type="checkbox"/>	Guest	<input type="checkbox"/>	Guest
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Eileen Yu	<input type="checkbox"/>	Guest	<input type="checkbox"/>	Guest

No	Agenda Items	Time	Lead	Summary Meeting Notes
1.	Welcome, introductions and Team Building	9:00	Kasey WHY Co-Chair	Kasey welcomed all. Attendees responded to the opening question as they introduced themselves.
2.	Hot Topics SPE – WHY Coaliton Spotlight (November)	9:20	Discussion	Attendees were asked about what should be presented at the November SPE meeting: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Delta-8 Ad Hoc Team work • Work on the alcohol purchase survey • Historical context of WHY, and the evolution of the coalition to meet the needs happening in the state (flexibilities) • LCB advisory concerning input on upcoming rules <p>SPE is working on the needs assessment for the next version of the strategic plan.</p> <p>Kasey asked if there was any one who would like to co-present on Monday, November 8 from 1 – 4 p.m. Please contact Kasey if you are available. The day/time holds some conflicts.</p>

3.	Action <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • WASAVP • Prevention Voices 		Stacey Alyssa / Megan	<p>WASAVP: This item was deferred to October.</p> <p>Prevention Voices: This item was deferred to October.</p>
4.	Team Update: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Communications Team Delta-8 	9:30	Martha	<p>Communications Team: Alex and Martha co-chaired the meeting. During the meeting we discussed the next step in the STN Website review – the Home page and About Us sections. During the meeting the links were checked; all links were active and the team planned steps for reviewing and editing content and clarity. The team will review the content updates at the October meeting. We had a quick review of the Start Talking Now FaceBook posts and the team requests that the larger WHY Coalition contact Stephanie Malham at social@hca.com if they have any suggestions for posts. For the October meeting Joseph and Nikki (DOH) will be co-chairing the meeting.</p> <p>Delta-8 Ad Hoc: Sara’s last official chairing of the Delta-8 Ad Hoc meeting was September 3. Jacob shared information about movement on the packaging of cannabis edibles. During the meeting, the team reviewed LCB’s draft Agency Request Legislation document. The intent is to address the products being sold outside the regulatory authority. An update will be provided at the October meeting by Chris or Brian (LCB). Julie and Jacob will facilitate the October meeting. If you are interested in being included on the team, please contact Martha.</p>
5.	Round Table Member updates	9:40		<p>Martha – Christine Dunn emailed this week; she presented last year at WHY on the Driver’s Education curriculum update. Any members interested in helping with the project? Please contact Martha. The 2021 Prevention Awards of Excellence recipients have been contacted and information from the recipients is being gathered. The Awards Ceremony is scheduled for Wednesday, November 3 at the beginning of the day’s events.</p> <p>Emily – A presentation of the COVID Student Survey will occur on Wednesday, 6-8 P. The presentation is focused on youth for the purpose of getting their input on the results.</p> <p>Sara E – ESD update: 51 new SAPs at sites; the positions are focused on promoting student’s mental health by providing tier 3 assistance. UW will do data collection and training.</p> <p>Kasey – Prevention Summit is coming up in November. The days will be a bit abbreviated; it will be virtual. Spring Youth Forum is being planned both virtual and in-person.</p>
6.	Break	9:50		
7.	CCSAP Agency Update COVID Student Survey	10:00	Jason	<p>Agency Update - Jason gave a bit of a history of CCSAP and provided information on what CCSAP does. The CCSAP has participated in looking at various strategies including eCHECKUP TO GO, webinars, and the CCSAP year-end conference. CCSAP focuses on Alcohol , Brief interventions, and SBIRT, in addition to Cannabis prevention and the relationship to college academic outcomes. CCSAP also has a focus on mental health, sexual assault and relationship violence, strategies for keeping virtual class options as a support. Jason ended with a quote concerning pausing or stopping prevention efforts in college during COVID and the consequences. CCSAP supports being proactive rather than being reactive.</p> <p>Members discussed how schools are having to deal with current events and how they are using their mental health dollars related to the COVID funding. The question is how do we support schools at all levels, taking the pressure off and keeping prevention at the forefront. There is a capacity element for schools, but for colleges, there are also federal requirements that might not be fulfilled because of the COVID environment.</p>

				COVID Student Survey – A team from four agencies participated in creating and implementing the survey. This was not research but a survey to assess wellbeing. It was a needs assessment. The survey could re-occur in March. State wide summaries were released in June. The reports can be obtained at CSSWashington.org . Data included 6 th – 12 th grades. Jason will provide the CSS slides to Martha and Kasey for distribution.
8.	Meeting wrap up	10:45	Martha	Martha reviewed the action items listed below.
9.	Adjourn	10:55	Kasey WHY Co-Chair	10:55 AM

Action Items/Decisions					
#	Action Item	Assigned To:	Date Assigned:	Date Due:	Status
	Jason will provide the CCSAP and CSS slides to Martha and Kasey for distribution.	Jason/Martha/Kasey	9/17/2021		
	Christine Dunn, last year's presentation re: Driver's Education. Any members interested in helping with the project?	All members / Martha	9/17/2021		
	Kasey asked if there was any one who would like to co-present on Monday, November 8 from 1 – 4 p.m. Please contact Kasey if you are available.	Kasey / Members	9/17/2021		
	If you are interested in being included on the Delta-8 Ad Hoc team, please contact Martha	Members / Martha	9/17/2021		

